
From: Richard Krajewski [mailto:richard.krajewski@fpaa.com.au]  

Sent: Tuesday, 25 July 2017 9:17 PM 
To: Chambers - Gostencnik DP 

Cc: Olya Valaire; Phil Eberhard; Vasuki Paul; louise.hogg@ablawyers.com.au; chrisk@business-
sa.com; cmcoate@nfia.com.au; 'Paul Coffey'; Zach Duncalfe 

Subject: Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers Award 2010 - modern award review - AM2014/280 

 
Attention Ms Suzie Kairouz, 
 
Associate to Deputy President Gostencnik, 
 
Dear Associate, 
 
In response to your email to all the parties in connection with the Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers 
Award modern award review process and dated 21st July 2017, Fire Protection Association Australia 
seeks to refer to two matters in connection with this matter which are: 
 

1. Shift work proposal – following a discussion between some of the parties which are referred 
to in an email to the Fair Work Commission dated 1st March 2017, FPA Australia indicated 
that a shift work proposal had been forwarded to all the respective parties. To date no 
response has been forthcoming. We there respectfully request that the Commission assist 
the parties with respect to this matter on 17th August 2017. In the meantime, an attempt will 
be made to seek responses from the respective parties unless any such response follows 
these comments. 
 

2. Industry Disability Allowance – this matter refers to paragraph 20.3 (f) of the Award. There 
has been some exchange between respective parties and while there appears to be some 
consensus between those parties, there does not appear to be any finality of this matter. It 
would seem, however, that this matter should be capable of resolution. Accordingly, this 
matter may only require the Commission’s involvement to confirm agreement. 
 

We trust that this outline assists the Commission. 
 
Regards 
 
Richard Krajewski 

Workplace Relations Manager 

Fire Protection Association Australia 

M 0438 433 992  |  F 03 8892 3132  |  E richard.krajewski@fpaa.com.au  

Building 2 31-47 Joseph St  Blackburn North VIC 3130  |  PO Box 1049  Box Hill VIC 3128  |  W 

www.fpaa.com.au 

 

Life Property Environment 
 
 
This email may contain commercial-in-confidence or privileged information. It is intended for 
receipt by the addressee(s) only. Any disclosure, copying or distribution of the email or 
information contained in it is not authorised by the sender. Please telephone the sender 
immediately if you have received this email in error.  
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